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Transforming Southbank Boulevard Construction Bulletin - December 2019
Works to finalise the installation of signal infrastructure and complete roadway asphalting on Southbank Boulevard and City Road are scheduled to be completed by Friday 20 December.

In order to achieve this, some night works are planned for December. Please see below for a program of works up until the end of 2019 which includes information about noise and traffic impacts.

Permits received from the Department of Transport only allow some works to be undertaken between 8pm and 5am, in order to minimise traffic disruptions on City Road. The loudest works will be completed prior to midnight each night to reduce the impact on nearby residents.

Upcoming works 
9 to 12 December 2019 - 8pm to 5am

Activity: City Road asphalt works

Noise level - High:

· road re-sheeting

· construction machinery

· reverse beepers

Other impacts

· traffic disruptions

· detours in place for local traffic and

· pedestrians between Power Street and Southgate Avenue.

15 to 17 December 2019 - 8pm to midnight

Activity: Traffic sensor installation works

Noise level - Very high:

· saw-cutting for traffic sensor

· installation

Other impacts

· traffic disruptions

· detours in place for local traffic and pedestrians.

15 to 17 December 2019 - midnight to 5am

Activity: Line-marking

Noise level - Medium:

· truck movements

· reverse beepers

Other impacts

· traffic disruption

· detours in place for local traffic and pedestrians.

18 to 19 December 2019 - 8pm to 5am

Activity: Line-marking

Noise level - Medium:

· truck movements

· reverse beepers

Other impacts

· traffic disruption

· detours in place for local traffic and pedestrians.

These works are dependent on weather and ground conditions. Updates will continue to be provided as works progress. 

Construction activity will cease from the end of December to the middle of January 2020. 

We appreciate your patience as we work towards completion of the roadway works for the Transforming Southbank Boulevard project. 

To find out more, please contact 9658 9658, email southbankboulevard@melbourne.vic.gov.au or visit melbourne.vic.gov.au/cityprojects
 
� https://www.melbourne.vic.gov.au/building-and-development/shaping-the-city/city-projects/Pages/city-projects.aspx






